
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
Many thanks to two parents who returned about 100 library and class reading books that had been  

borrowed over a long period of time. They have made eager readers very happy. I imagine that  

there will be many more books that have yet to find their way back to school. Please check your  

homes if any books have one of our school stamps. When your child has finished reading them, they should  

be brought back. 

We would also be happy with the donation of other children’s books as long as they are in a good state. 

 

Through the Hinterlands arts programme, our pupils have been involved in raising awareness of the opportunities the local canal and waterways 

offer. Other schools along the Lee navigation also participate in such projects Hinterlands: London - Home.  

The latest development that will be of interest to our school community is the launch of the new History Detectives App on 3 May at Enact 

Community, Enfield Island Village, 4-7pm. The History Detectives App explores some of the industrial heritage around the Lee Navigation in Enfield 

& Tottenham, and has been created by young people from Enact Youth Club and pupils from Orchardside School, in collaboration with digital 

media artists SDNA Ltd. I look forward to ways the app can enhance our curriculum as the local area including Lea Valley and Royal Small Arms 

Factory are an integral part of our school curriculum   

All reading this are invited to celebrate the fantastic creativity and achievements of the young people involved in the project; there will be tea & 

delicious cake! For further details go to page 3.  

 

The list of clubs for the summer term can be found on page 6. 

 

This week, James Barrington, Area Manager for Enfield Catering met with School Parliament to discuss lunch menus, portions, likes and dislikes. 

Whilst having to meet Government standards regarding nutrition and portion size, this meeting will help inform our future menu whilst ensuring a 

high take up of healthy school meals. James made lots of notes, not least when informed that the children like the chocolate cake but, “Where is 

the chocolate custard?” Afterwards, we discussed the food arrangements for our Queen’s Jubilee Street Party that is scheduled for Friday 27th 

May. Details of the lunch on offer will be shared nearer the time. 

 

Monday is May Day so we can look forward to an extended weekend. To everyone in our school  

community celebrating Eid-ul-Fitr, I wish you and your family peace, harmony, happiness, good  

health and prosperity; Eid Mubarak! 

 

Mr Jan M Bless 

Headteacher  
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Newsletter  
29th April 2022 

Attendance this week 

Ash   79.63% 

Birch 92.33% 

Oak   90.67% 

1H  97.50%           

1K  96.79%          

1W 83.79%           

2A 97.50%           

2L 91.85%           

2T 89.17%          

3F  96.80%              

3H 97.41%              

3W 88.89%             

4F 93.08%             

4G 84.17%             

4Gl 98.10%            

5G 92.80%             

5R  93.64%   

5T  92.27%             

6B 98.33% 

6C 93.68% 

6T 92.00% 

6Ta 97.22% 

Well done to Birch, 1H, 2A and 6B for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2021: 93.24% 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/HinterlandsLondon
https://www.facebook.com/Enact-Community-104470054969935/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX_R8d0XPzbHki4W_I0pELu4EAMDKcd2hgoVkkjmD29fdAXjH1y_7SfF9M34AjDIwjxy2sAYY4U_beHKesfBChqmWDrR-L7ixS4gNOiobfS0HWhDoHA0xxPQRbFOWsLnQiJSQ4oIGyo6NoyfHgA6nt-3uxYNtuEPnCt3NHqf_1x-Q&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/Enact-Community-104470054969935/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX_R8d0XPzbHki4W_I0pELu4EAMDKcd2hgoVkkjmD29fdAXjH1y_7SfF9M34AjDIwjxy2sAYY4U_beHKesfBChqmWDrR-L7ixS4gNOiobfS0HWhDoHA0xxPQRbFOWsLnQiJSQ4oIGyo6NoyfHgA6nt-3uxYNtuEPnCt3NHqf_1x-Q&__tn__=kK-R


 

 

 

 

The Value for April is:

 
The pupils who received a certificate this week: 

 

Sena 1H, Rosha 1K, Ethan 1W, Ziah 2A,  

Priceless 2L, Ayaan 2T, Rene 3F, Selin 3H,  

Lillie 3W, Abiyah 4F, Thivshan 4G, Jacob 4GL, 

Azra 5G, Emmanuela 5R, Maryam 5T,  

Niyla 6B, Dorsa 6C, Jay 6T, Sebastian 6TA 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 4 Times Tables Badge 

Well done, Hatib 
 

Yilmaz achieved the  

Year 6 Resilience Award 

 

 

 

  

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE TIME YEAR EVENT 

02.05.22 All day all  May Day Bank Holiday – school closed 

w/c 09.05.22  Year 6 Sats week 

17.05.22  all 100% Attendance Club 

27.05.22 pm all Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Street Party 

30.05 - 04.06.22  all Summer Half Term Break – school closed 

14.06.22 pm all Whole School Jubilee Photo 

06 – 23.06.22 3 weeks Year 4 National Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check 

24.06.22 All day all School closed – Inset Day 5 

27.06.22 All day all School closed – Queen’s Platinum Jubilee - School Bank Holiday 

22.07.22  all 100% Attendance Club 

22.07.22 1:30pm all School closed at 1:30pm for Summer break 

Accelerated Reading 

Winner for KS1& Y3: 

3F – daily average 24 minutes  

Natalie’s average was 99 minutes 

Winner for KS2: 

5T – daily average 30 minutes  

Isa’s average was 196 minutes 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/HinterlandsLondon


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Community Cooking with Len 

This week, Len’s Cookery Club 

focussed on making bread and pizza. 

The children and their parents enjoyed 

the session and judging from the 

photos their results must have been 

rather delicious.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

CLUBS FOR SUMMER 2022 

Club Day Time 
Member of staff leading 

club 

Room/area to 

be used 

Year group 

club is for 

Any 

cost 

Breakfast Mon-Fri 7:30-8:30am Mrs Dunlea and team Dining Room R-6 
£3 per 

session 

Library KS1 
Mon, Tue 

and Wed 

Lunchtime 

12.30-12.50pm 
Miss Little KS1 Library 1,2 and 3 No 

Library KS2 Wednesday 
Lunchtime 

12.50-1.20pm 
Miss Dunlea KS2 Library 4,5 and 6 No 

Recorders Wednesday 12.50-1.20pm 
Mrs Redmore 

 
Music Room 5 and 6 No 

Steel Pans Monday 12:4O – 1:20pm Mrs Redmore Portakabin 1 5  No 

Junior Choir  Monday 12:20 -12:50pm Mrs Redmore Music Room 2 and 3 No 

Ocarina Tuesday 12.20-50pm Ms Gleasure Music Room 3 No 

Saz Wednesday After school Organised by Ms Kurt Music room 3-6 Yes 

Dance Tuesday Lunchtime Eleanor Square Hall KS1 and KS2 No 

Lunch 

football 

Tuesday and 

Thursday 
Lunchtime Jack and Jefferson 

Field or 

playground 

4 on Tue  

5/6 on Thu 
No 

Basketball Wednesday Lunchtime Sports coaches 
Field or 

playground 
3 No 

Football 

Squad 
Thu 3:10-4:20pm 

Mr Taylor, Mr Ferns and 

Ultra-Sport 
Field  5 and 6 No 

Netball  Fri 3:20-4:20pm Mrs Milsom & Miss Capaldi Playground 6 No 

Skipping Everyday Lunchtime Mr Whitehorn Playground 5 and 6 No 

Chill Out Mon-Thu Lunchtime 

Tue Y4 and Wed - Mrs 

Shivnani Wed Y5 and Thu 

Mrs Rees Y6 

Chill Out Room 

Portakabin 4 
3,4,5,6, No 

Eco Club Mondays Lunchtime Mrs Aksu Orchard/3H 3 No 

Homework Wednesday 12.20-12.50 Mrs Aksu Class 3H 3 No 

Homework Thursday 12.50-1.20 Mrs Shivnani Year 5 room 5 No 

French Friday 12.50-1.20pm Mrs Beeharry Year 5  5 No 

School 

Parliament 

Every 2 

weeks-Mon 
12.20-12.50pm Miss Clarke Portakabin 3 3-6 No 

Gardening Tuesday 12.50-1.20pm 
Miss Homer and Mr 

Fairhurst 
Outdoors 

4, 

6 to 8 chn 
No 

Lego Tuesday 12.50-1.20pm Mrs Tastan STEM Room 4-6 no 

Cycling Club Friday 2.30pm 
Mrs Redmore and Mrs 

Rees 

Quad and 

playground 
6 No 

Debating  Friday 12.50-1.15pm Mrs Gilfillian 
Conference 

Room 
5 and 6 No 

Computing Thursday Lunchtime Mrs Beeharry Comp Room 5 No 

 



 

 

 

 

Dental Fluoride Varnishing’ for Nursery, Reception and Year 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The dental staff commented on how P.O.W are always so friendly and well organised and the children are so engaging and polite.  



 

 

 

 

    

During the Easter Holidays, I visited our Erasmus partner school the Driemaster in The Hague. There we discussed our project on increasing 

pupils’ vocabulary, reading, outdoor learning, Parent Cafés, behaviour strategies and much more. 

We exchanged books for each other’s school libraries and also some work that children had made. Outside the Square Hall you can see a 

display with artefacts that we have accumulated during the past years. 

The visit was also an opportunity to gather new ideas to enhance learning at our school. Amazing bronze and iron age burial mounds I saw will 

enhance our History and PSHE; an exhibition by Remy Jungerman, artist from Suriname, will inspire an art project and I was fascinated to 

witness the impact of beavers that were released in 2002 as a beaver pair now resides in Enfield.  

I look forward to a return visit by Driemaster colleagues in the Autumn term. 

 

Mr Jan M Bless 

 


